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Present:  E. Poulin, C. Lindquist, L. Kleindienst, S. SanSoucie, B. Isman, D. Bruneau, J. Resnick, J. Craig, 
J. Carlson, B. Johnson

Call to Order: 9:45 AM
REPORTS
Secretary, L. Kleindienst 

Minutes taken by J. Ramsay, March 6, 2012.  Motion to accept B. Johnson, B. Isman.  Passed with one abstention. 

Lynn reported she had sent several "thank you notes" to several of the donors to the MLA raffle basket.

Treasurer, S. SanSoucie, gave an oral report.
Balance $14,602.49.

Several payouts and reimbursements made since March report; membership income $45; several donations for J. Resnick's reception.

Motion to accept D. Bruneau, B. Johnson.  Passed.

President, E. Poulin 

· Letter sent by Greg Pronevitz (MLS) and Diana Maggnoni (WMRLS & MLS Executive Boards) to Rep. John Olver enlisting his aid to save MLS Whately was distributed to the Board.  Eric noted that he brought pressure to bear on Greg to de-emphasize the short sale option and to emphasize debt forgiveness or modification of leasing provisions.  Eric will compose a letter from WMLA in support of MLS letter which will be put out on the WMRLS list seeking additional signatures.   Although Rep. Olver may not have ever visited the facility, his associates are familiar with it, in particular Kathy Merrigan, who holds an upper level position at USDA the mortgage holder .                                                           J. Craig noted that he had not received any response from his attempts to contact the UMASS space manager regarding possible use of MLS Whately                                                                       
· WMRLS e-mail list has been saved.  Continuance may involve local management in Western MA.

· MLS Advocacy Training -  John Ramsay and Eric Poulin will be participating in three training workshops as presenters.  Tentative Schedule:   Worcester Oct. 27 (time TBA), Barnstable Nov. 1 from 3-6 PM, Sheffield  Nov. 15 from 5-8PM.

· Eric read message from MLA Scholarship winner to the Board. 
MLS, B. Johnson

Mediated ILL may be brought back in-house.  Quincy & Wellesley each being paid $120K.  Additionally, the space is costing $32K/yr. MLS Whately facility costs $50K/yr.  Conclusion, within the MLS budget there is only an $18K gap that needs to be addressed to save Whately if it can be used as the distribution and processing site.  MLS Ex Board is exploring sever different scenarios: keep as is; establish 3-4 centers; in-house.  Bottom line is to cut costs.

Request for nominations to MLS Executive Board has gone out.  Eric will send a reminder message via WMRLS.

Membership, B. Isman

Status same as reported at March meeting.  Bonnie distributed revised version of membership brochure for review.  It was decided to retain Eric's name on the President line but to delete his personal phone number and insert his work number.

Facebook, B. Johnson

Betty changed the name of the Facebook page and as a result it went down.  Lynn Coakley discovered that this was likely caused by Fbks new timeline feature.  She is working to resolve it.

Betty and Lynn C will get in touch with Liz Castro about the "We love Western Mass Libraries" page and whether she intends to keep it updated. 
Nominations, D. Bruneau

Deb reported that both the positions of VP and Clerk will need to be filled.  There may be as many as 3 Director slots open as well.  Various individuals were suggested and they will be contacted.  Election is held at the Annual Fall Meeting (October 3, 2012).  Nominations will be elicited thru the Newsletter as well.
New Business                                                   
· Big E Passes for Summer Reading Programs.  Eric will get in touch with the contact person at the Big E.  Deb Bruneau will check her files for any documents she used last year and pass along to Eric.  Announcement will go out on WMRLS list. Tickets will probably not be available until early July.  We likely need about 200 tickets and Jan Resnick has a data file set up to process.  Requests will once again come to MLS Whately.  "Stuffing party" set for July 17 with time & location TBA.

· Networks & One Card:  Chris Lindquist believes we should be advocating for a consolidation of the 9 networks and move to a one card system.  He will form a Committee and begin gathering data to draft a white paper.  It is likely that most of the data is readily available.  B. Johnson noted that G. Pronevitz does not believe that consolidation is mandate of MLS and that Joan Kuklinski is nervous about it.  Bonnie will contact Rob Maier data and she suggested "data mining overlay".  Jan noted that MLA needs to get involved as well.  MBLC contributes to the 9 networks thru Capital Funding accounts.

· Annual Fall Meeting will be held October 3, 2012 at MLS Whately.  As an outcome of the previous discussion, the focus of the meeting will be on the ONE CARD concept and consolidation.  Representatives from the various networks might be invited to participate.  At Jan's suggestion, he will contact Elizabeth Thompson of Noble and seek out a possible presenter from a state where this has already been done - NY, CT???   
· MLS is not renewing its statewide Proquest subscription and as a result only the NY Times and the Globe will be available to Western MA libraries and their patrons.  Eric distributed a copy of Sharon Sharry's response to the MLS announcement.  The rationale was "use too low for the quoted cost".  Western MA will lose electronic access to the The Republican and the Cape the Cape Cod Times.  This move effectively ends digital access to local newspapers across the state. Lynn Kleindienst suggested that the BPL, as the Library of the Commonwealth, might consider carrying a subscription .   Jim  Craig suggested a cost sharing model might also be an option.  Bonnie suggested that WMLA members be polled on significance of the issue  via the  WMRLS listserv and get them to address it with G. 
Pronevitz.

· Newsletter will be released in early July.  Deadline for article submission set for June 20 and various Bd members agreed to cover variety of topics.  With the passing of Frank Taplin, one article will be a feature on him by Jan Resnick and John Ramsay.

· Annual Meeting see Network/One Card item above.

· Establish and Annual evening event to be held around December 1.  Activity TBA.

· Tribute to Frank Taplin                                                                                                                       Motion: that the MLA Scholarships (4), established in January 2012, be dedicated to and named in honor of Frank Perry Taplin.  B. Johnson, C. Lindquist.  Passed  Unanimously.

· Statehouse Budget.  B. Isman noted that the House version of the Budget called for an increase of $100K in line item 7000-9401, but that the Senate version eliminated it.  Eric will compose a letter from the Board addressing it to Reps. Kulik and Hogan, Sens. Brewer and Rosenberg , with a CC to G. Pronevitz, in support of the House version.  It will be put out on the WMRLS list for others to sign onto as well.

· Shirley Keech and workshops.  This was tabled til the fall.  Shirley does not feel that Evergreen trng from her is appropriate at the moment.  She does want to focus on the senior center/library sessions.
· Lynn Kleindienst suggested that WMLA purchase some personalized stamps for use by members of the board.  She will look into this. 
· Meeting Dates:

            August 21, 2012,  MLS Whately, 2:00PM

            Sept. 18, 2012, MLS Whately, 9:30 AM

            Annual Fall Meeting, Oct. 3, 2012, 10:00 AM 

Motion to Adjourn 12:18PM, E. Poulin, J. Carlson.  Passed.

Secretary,

Lynn Kleindienst

Lynn Kleindienst
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